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2303678, City File No. 24-C-02 
April 5th 2024 

 

CITY OF WINNIPEG CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
 

RE: 2024-25 Regional Street Renewal Program – Eastbound Inkster Boulevard Reconstruction – 
Sinclair Street to Main Street 

 
 
We are doing road construction on Eastbound Inkster Boulevard from Sinclair Street to Main Street. Work is 

scheduled to begin this summer. 

 

Construction start:  June 2024  

Duration:   Completion in 2025 (no construction during winter) 

 

Work on Eastbound Inkster Boulevard will include: 

 

• Excavation of the existing roadway 

• Construction of a new concrete pavement structure 

• Excavation and construction of concrete approaches 

• Sidewalk reconstruction 

• Boulevard regrading 

• New street lighting 

• Replacement of the railway crossing east of Sinclair Street in both directions 

 

During construction: 

• Inkster Boulevard will be closed to traffic and parking in the eastbound direction will be prohibited 

• Vehicle traffic access and parking will be affected in the westbound direction with one lane always 

maintained 

• North and southbound traffic at Arlington, McGregor and Salter Street will be maintained 

• The south sidewalk will be closed 

• Pedestrians will be able to use the north sidewalk with crossings available at major intersections 

• Transit will be rerouted as necessary 

 

We will provide a second notice with additional information 1 – 2 weeks prior to the start of construction. 

 

Please note: a water main renewal on Eastbound Inkster Boulevard will be completed from McGregor Street to 
Main Street in 2024 prior to this project. A separate notice will be delivered in the future with more information 
on the water main renewal. 
 

In accordance with the Winnipeg Transit Master Plan, a bus corridor is being added to Eastbound Inkster 

Boulevard from McPhillips Street to Main Street. This project will include adding bus-stops on Eastbound Inkster 

Boulevard from Sinclair Street to Main Street.  
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This project is expected to continue into 2025. The road will be reopened to traffic over the winter. Additionally, 

work on westbound Inkster Boulevard from Airlies Street to Aikins Street is planned for 2025. We will provide 

more information about this project next year.  

 

We recognize this project will cause some inconvenience and apologize for the disruption. 

 

Please contact us with any questions about the project or access to your property at 204-977-8370 or email 

jkennedy@morrisonhershfield.com . 

 

We appreciate your patience during construction and look forward to the new roadway in 2025.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

James Kennedy, P. Eng. 

Contract Administrator  

 

Cc: Naveed Haider – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department 

 Melanie Cruz – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Customer Services Division 

Julie Dooley – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Communications 

Public Works Admin – City of Winnipeg  

 Councillor Ross Eadie – Mynarski 

 311 Winnipeg 
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